
From: Zainab Amin   

Sent: 2025/04/18 8:19 PM 

To: Vani, Clara <Clara.Vani@brampton.ca> 

Cc:  

Subject: [EXTERNAL]4598 Countryside Drive – Minor Variance Application A-2024-0200 

 

Caution: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links or open 

attachments that you do not trust or are not expecting. 

 

Hi Clara, 

 

I kindly request that this email be included as a supporting document in the committee’s file for 

their review and consideration. 

 

Regarding the property located at 4598 Countryside Drive, Brampton, we respectfully ask that the 

committee consider allowing its use as a community centre for our small, close-knit group. We 

typically gather once or twice a week to engage in a range of activities, including—but not limited 

to—prayers, religious programming, educational seminars, guest speakers, community picnics, 

and food drives in support of the broader local community. 

 

These gatherings reflect and reinforce values we deeply cherish: egalitarianism, education, 

religious freedom, and compassionate community service—principles we believe to be at the heart 

of both Canadian and Islamic traditions, and essential to the positive social development of our 

community. 

 

Please consider this communication authorized for inclusion in the committee’s revised agenda. 

 

Kind regards, 

Zainab Amin Askar 

102-3533 Derry Road East, Mississauga, ON L4T 1B1 

 

 


